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                                 Fire Chief Report 

February 7, 2022 

 

1. District ran a total of 39 calls for the month of January 2022. 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 2 5.14% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 18 46.15% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 0 0.0% 

Service Call 8 20.51% 

Good Intent Call 2 5.13% 

False Alarm & False Call 1 2.56% 

Dispatched and Canceled Enroute 8 20.51% 

TOTAL 39 100% 

 

 

2. Projects currently 

a. We have finalized the build for the new Brush Rig. –The Radios are in. Fouts is 

just waiting on Ford for the Chassis. As of last week, Ford still has not released 

a build date. 

 

3. Grants 

a.    Safer Act – Will be resubmitting in 2023 

b. The AFG application wasn’t awarded to us for this year. Just resubmitted 

for 10 sets of Turnouts and 23 pagers. 

c. Will be working with Murray Paolo on the Homeland Security Grant for 

Radios. – This grant has been submitted. Update! We have been awarded 

Part one of this grant which will provide 4-5 new radios for apparatus. 

Still waiting on Part two. Funds will not be available until September 

sometime. UPDATE – received word Friday evening that we have been 

awarded both parts for a total of $54,680. These radios have been ordered 

 Currently working with Murray on Phase 4 of the Radio Project for this 

year Homeland Security Grant. 

d. The district was awarded the SDAO Grant for $6,240 which is a 50/50 

grant for cybersecurity. 

 

 

4. Conflagration update. Crews were deployed on 9-8-21 to Lake County. We currently 

have Trampas with Car-4 and Christian and Andrew with Brush 4 on this Fire. We 

have taken the District Water Tender and Engines off the conflagration list for the rest 

of this year, due to Yamhill City water conditions. The district will be receiving the 

following the conflagrations. 

- 2020 - Bald Peak  $  5,395.75 - Received 

- Bootleg   $57,035.26 – Received 

- Douglas Pre-Position  $17,225.59 – Received 

- Elbow    $26,977.91 – Received 
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- Grandview    $12,333.39 - Received 

- Patton Meadow  $27,566.40 - Received 

- Skyline Ridge   $12,729.59 - Received 

- Wrentham   $20,365.87 - Received 

- Cougar Peak   $18,402.11– Received 

- Chehalem Mountain  $  5,395.75 - Received 

 

Total      $198,031.87 

 

Payroll     - $107,884.21 

 

Equipment     $ 90,147.66 

 

 

5. The reporting software that we use for all Fire and EMS reporting was bought out by 

ESO. Working on getting things set up and ready for January 1, 2021. We continue to 

move forward with this project. Working on Inventory and equipment getting setup in 

the program. Still about 3 to 4 months out until we are complete this project. 

 

6. Currently working with the City of Yamhill on Flow Test and Water Supply for a 

Remodel at the Christian Church and the new Sub-Division. Also waiting to see the 

plans for the new Gas Station Mini-Mart that wants to go in on the Old Gas Station 

Lot.   

 

      7.         My hours for the month of January: 

District Work                  193.25 hours 

Calls          37.43 hours. 

Drills                        8 hours 

Class                                          0 hours 

Other                                       7 hours 

                  Total                    245.68 hours 

 


